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March 15, 2019 

Ms. M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
Dobbs Building 
430 North Salisbury Street 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27603 

Re: Docket No. W-354, Subs 356A and 360 
Withdrawal of Public Staff Notice Filing 

Dear Ms. Jarvis: 

On March 11, 2019, the Public Staff filed a Notice of Public Staff’s Plan to 
Present Comments and Recommendations at the Commission’s March 25, 2019, 
Regular Staff Conference (Notice) regarding Carolina Water Service, Inc. of 
North Carolina’s (CWSNC or Company) January 31, 2019, Application for Water 
and Sewer System Improvement Rate Adjustments pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. § 
62-133.12. The Public Staff indicated in its Notice that it planned to recommend 
that CWSNC be allowed to implement the Public Staff’s adjusted WSIC and 
SSIC percentages reflected in the filing.  

The Public Staff has since discovered issues with the Company’s filing 
that will change its recommendation. Therefore, the Public Staff hereby 
withdraws its Notice filing. The Public Staff and CWSNC are engaged in 
discussions, and the Public Staff will notify the Commission when it plans to 
place this matter on the Commission’s Staff Conference agenda. 

      Very truly yours, 

      Electronically Submitted 
      /s/ Gina C. Holt 
      Staff Attorney 

gina.holt@psncuc.nc.gov 
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